
5th  November 2021

Blankets for Baby Rhinos Trustee annual report:

The following trustee Carol Lakin resigned as of 9th January 2021.

Remaining trustees continue to work as normal.

Any association with the South African NPO Blankets for baby rhinos Africa (209-
918) have ceased (as of August 2020).

Fundraising continues using Givey as our UK platform (wonderful has closed), 
Facebook Donate and through our shop (Paypal). We also have a Paypal donate 
account which gives access to platforms such as GoFundMe

Our South African donation platform (Back a Buddy) has not been used and we 
have encouraged SA members to donate via one of the above platforms.

We have been transferring funds direct to our beneficiaries via international 
transfer.

We have obtained a gambling licence so we can legally hold raffles.

BFBR continues to be a successful charity having won the leopard award for the 
second year running from SAN parks honorary rangers for our contribution to 
their project watchdog.

We have continued to support our long standing beneficiaries such as Care For 
Wild , The rhino orphanage and SANparks k-9 unit, we have also added the SA 
wildlife college and Umoya Khulula Wildlife Centre as beneficiaries. We continue 
to work with the AWARE trust Zimbabwe sponsoring supplies for their rangers 
and ranger of the month award.

Elisa Best

Head Trustee 
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